DRAFT

Honorable Douglas Dillon, Secretary of the Treasury, Washington 25, D. C.

My dear Mr. Secretary:

This is in response to your letter of January 20th and in confirmation of our discussion of its subject matter at our luncheon on February 4th.

The Executive Order establishing the Commission does not direct the Commission to report on this particular subject. However, as we proceed with the evaluation of all the facts surrounding the assassination of President Kennedy, the effectiveness of certain procedures necessarily challenges the Commission's attention. In informal discussion, the members of the Commission have all expressed the view that if any shortcomings are observed that some mention of them should probably be made in our report for the better protection of the lives of our Presidents in the future.

Of course, as a Commission, we have no interest in the details of the work of any of the agencies of the Government. Such things must, of necessity, he classified, and I am sure none of us would desire to have the responsibility of knowing what those details are. However, if there are any procedures which will show either the coordination of nativities or the lack of it among the responsible agencies or any information which would establish the necessity for better coordination, the Commission would like to be made aware of it. I am of the opinion that such information could be used without

going beyond the limits of the Executive Order or transgressing on the prerogative of any of the agencies of the Government. Our only purpose is to make the life of the President more secure if possible.

Sincerely,

Chairman